
Mr. Phan Dinh Ngoc 
6-J Nguyen Kim 
Nguyen Tri Phuong City 
Cholon 
Saigon, Viet Nam 

Dear Ngoc: 

December 31, 1958 

I am terribly sorry that my wife 's illness prevented me from 
getting to the campus to see you last Saturday. However, I re­
ceived your most interesting letter from Port Austin (and the front 
page clipping, a copy of which I am sending to Dr. Smuckler in 
Sai gon), and I have spoken with Mr. Stoutenberg so I know what an 
exiting and wonderful experience your visit must have been, both 
for you and for your hosts. I am sure ~ will never forget it. 

It has been extremely enjoyable having you here at Michigan 
State University, and I hope that someday we will have the opportunit,y 
of welcoming you here once more. I n the meantime, I hope the coming 
year will be one of great happiness and success for you, and I shall 
look forward to seeing you if I am able to visit Vietnam again in 
1959. 

Sincerely, 

WRFnns Wesley R. Fishel 


